December 3, 2007

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Town Council was opened with the following members present: Mayor Hull, Asst Mayor Levey, Council Members, Robertson, Walton and Town Administrator Simmons.

Minutes were read and approved.

The treasurer's report was as follows: \$338,621.72

A review of recent police patrols was given, patrols will continue on a weekly basis. Overall speed is decreasing as a result of said patrols.

John Heart of the Washing county Mediation center was on hand to discuss, the center and benefits the offer to residents of the area.

Refuse bid were opened and read, Richard Walton made a motion to award contract to lowest bid and current provider Greenscape, Mary Robertson 2^{nd} , all agreed motion passed. Other bids received were from Peck's and Allied Waste.

Motion was made by Barry Levey to increase flow of the 100 year flood plain to the rate of the 500 year flow for Keedysville Knolls development. Richard Walton 2nd all agreed motion passed.

No further business to discuss.

Submitted, Amy Simmons Town Clerk